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In his days Judah will be saved and Israel will live in safety. 

This is the name by which he will be called: The LORD Our Righteousness. 

 

 There is nothing that feels better than a crisp, clean set of clothes. I’ve 

been trying to take up running this summer. After I come in from a three mile 

run, my shirt is gross! It’s smelly and drenched with sweat. It feels so good, 

after I’ve showered, to put on a shirt that is dry and clean.  
 

 We have all made our spiritual clothes sweaty, dirty and gross. Our 

unkind words and self-centered thoughts are like mud caked on our spiritual 

shirts. God is not going to let us into his house (heaven) wearing those kind of 

clothes! 
 

 But there is nothing that feels better than a crisp, clean set of clothes! 

Jesus lived a completely righteous life. His spiritual clothes were never 

stained with a single sin. And then he said to you, “Change shirts with me.” 

He put on your shirt that was stained with sin, and in exchange he gave you 

his crisp, clean shirt. That’s what the Bible means when it says, “God made 

him who had no sin to be sin for us, so that in him we might become the right-

eousness of God” (2 Corinthians 5:21).  
 

 Jesus was wearing our sinful clothes when he suffered and died on the 

cross. In exchange, he gave us his sinless clothes. Now, when God looks at 

us, he does not see dirty, sinful clothes. Instead, he sees the crisp, clean 

clothes of Jesus. The Bible puts it this way: “He has clothed me with gar-

ments of salvation and arrayed me in a robe of righteousness” (Isaiah 61:10).  
 

 We haven’t lived a perfect life, but Jesus has. And he lets that perfect 

life count for us. He is “The LORD Our Righteousness,” (Jeremiah 23:6). Be-

cause Jesus’ perfect life (his righteousness) counts for us, that means that we 

can get into heaven! 
 

 So the next time you finish some strenuous activity, remember with 

joy that Jesus put on your grimy, sinful clothes. And when you open your 

dresser and find a neatly folded shirt, remember that Jesus has put a fresh, 

clean shirt on you. You are clothed in his perfect righteousness, and there is 

nothing that feels better than a crisp, clean set of clothes! 



 Chairman Dave Mose called  the meeting to order.  

 Pastor Thomford opened the meeting with a devotion. 

 Pastor’s report: The Coordinating Council accepted the Elder’s recommendation to release from member-

ship Katrina McLaughlin, Storm Schmidt, and Brooke Willson. The Council also transferred Jodie Danek 

to Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church in Rockford, MI.  

 Financial Officer Joe Donovan reported that in the first eleven months of the 2013—2014 fiscal year, he 

received $279, 597.35. Last year’s budget was approximately $101 dollars/week behind, which equals 

about $5,000 under budget.   

 Treasurer Robert Wille reported that he had received $297,822.10 from the financial secretary for the first 

eleven months of the current fiscal year. He also reported that he is holding approximately $42,000.00 in 

unpaid bills.  

 School Board Chairman Bill Hedrich reported that, with the use of donated money, ads for Zion Lutheran 

School have been placed on Facebook and yard signs advertising the benefits of the school have been or-

dered. Soccer Camp registration has begun, and the 2014-2015 school calendar has been approved.  

 Elder’s Board Chairman Denny Peters reported that a visitation has been planned to visit inactive members 

on Sunday, June 22. 

 Property Board Manager Ray Klipper reported that there are currently some problems with drainage at the 

Duplex. The Property Board will be digging up the drain tile in the summer. They also plan to re-roof the 

Education Wing sometime in September, and  two dates were tentatively scheduled: Saturday, September 

20th and Saturday, September 27th.   

 No reports from: Evangelism Board, Family Ministry Board, or Adult Discipleship Board.  

  Ray Klipper is currently working with Brian Rohac to obtain a bid for a forced-air system for the church 

from Mauer Heating and Cooling in Owosso.  

 Joe Donovan will continue to explore methods for people to give offerings online. Both Pastor Thomford 

and Joe Donovan will report on this in the future.  

 Pastor Thomford asked the Council if he could still take his previously scheduled vacation for Sunday, July 

20th and Sunday, July 27th in light of the fact that he has spent time tending to his ill father in Minnesota 

over the past few weeks. This matter was further complicated because the guest speaker previously sched-

uled for those days had to withdraw due to health reasons. The Council reiterated to Pastor Thomford that 

he should still take his vacation time. The Council resolved that members of the Council will do the litur-

gies on those Sundays if Pastor Thomford could obtain video sermons to show in place of a guest speaker.    

 Principal Matthew Augustine gave a status report on the meetings that we’re having with Christ in Oakley 

in regard to a possible joint school in the future.  

 No Council, Elder’s, or Board meetings in July. The next meeting will take place on the evening of August 

19th.  

 The meeting closed with Luther’s Evening Prayer.  



Greetings from Kumba! 

 As a seminary student, I spent one year in Cameroon assisting the missionary as part of the “Holding 

Up the Prophet’s Hands” program in 2010. Upon graduating I, along with my wife Kate, accepted a one-year 

call to serve once again in the Cameroon mission field.  

 We are blessed to serve as witnesses for Christ in a land where so many are living in darkness. As the 

sole mission team, our work is to provide continued education for the national pastors and certified assistants 

as well as to equip the laymen to serve as leaders in the Lutheran Church of Cameroon. Monthly visits to vari-

ous congregation give us opportunities to lead Bible studies, organize women’s meetings and youth gatherings, 

and to encourage Christians in their walk with the Lord.  

 The Lutheran Church of Cameroon has walked side by side with WELS since 1975 and is working to-

ward their independence as a sister synod of WELS. Please keep us in your prayers and we ask God to raise up 

strong leaders in the Cameroon Church!         

            Joel Hoff 

            Cameroon 

 21 men gathered at school for a meal.  

 Afterward, the meeting opened with a devotion by Pastor Thomford. 

 Financial Secretary Joe Donovan reported that we were approximately $100/Sunday behind for the current 

fiscal year. 

 Church Treasurer Robert Wille reported that he was currently holding $42,000.00 in unpaid bills, 

$12,000.00 that are due for pensions. 

 School Board Chairman Bill Hedrich reported that a new driveway sign for the school has been donated. 

They are in need of volunteers to mow the school lawn in the summer. The school board has also started a 

Tuition Assistance Fund for those families who attend Zion Lutheran School and need some financial aid 

to pay their tuition costs and school fees. 

 Elder’s Board Chairman Denny Peters reported that they had a successful year in visiting members of the 

congregation. 

 Property Board Chairman Ray Klipper reported that the Property Board would like to re-roof the Education 

Wing at church during the last two Saturdays in September.  

 Adult Discipleship Chairman Tom Hoover reported that there is a possible Zion camp-out for the summer 

of 2014. 

 The Council is still waiting for reports for a forced-air system for the church and the Education Wing.  

 

 The Coordinating Council proposed that the congregation adopt a budget of $274, 577.00 for the 2014-

2015 budget. The Voters amended the budget because of payroll taxes to a budget of $277,077. It was 

unanimously accepted by the voters.  

 The meeting closed with Luther’s Morning prayer.  



 The following is a question and answer with Dawn Orta, a captain in the U.S. Army stationed at Fort Hood, 

Texas. When Orta's unit was called up to deploy to southwest Asia, preparations for their departure had them working 14

-hour days and weekends. The following interview gave this busy wife and mother a rare chance to sit down and reflect 

on what military life entails.  

 Question: Describe some of the difficulties faced daily by soldiers in the military. 

Answer: Lack of control of your life. Although the military does give you some choice where you will serve, you aren't 

always able to choose where you will live and what job you will perform. The position to which you were assigned may 

not have anything to do with the training you have received. 

 

Question: Has the military taught you any life lessons that you feel you may not have learned anywhere else? 

Answer: Definitely. I have learned independence and how to fire a weapon. I still don't like it, but if I hadn't joined the 

military, I don't think I would have ever fired a weapon voluntarily. I have also learned to be more assertive and to take 

on more responsibility. Most often, in the civilian world, people will only take on what they can handle. In the military, 

you are put in positions that you didn't choose and find it's your responsibility to fix them. 

 

Question: What questions go through your mind as you think about deployment? What challenges might you and 

your family face? 

Answer: Uncertainty of what will happen. Is life or death in store for me? I think that I certainly could be killed in a car 

crash tomorrow if it is the time God has chosen to take me to heaven. However, upon entering a hostile area where there 

will be bombs and bullets flying, the threat of death seems more up front. 

What will I have to face as a woman in a Muslim country where women are treated like cattle or worse? What will hap-

pen to me, a Christian woman, if I become a prisoner of war? What conflicts will I have because of my Christianity? 

Will I be able to practice my faith? We heard that during Desert Storm soldiers had to take off crosses. Will I be asked to 

do the same? How will I respond to what I experience visually, biologically, or chemically? Will my kids be well taken 

care of, or will they have permanent emotional or psychological effects because I am leaving? 

 

Question: What comfort do you find in God‘s Word to help you as you deal with these emotions? 

Answer: I guess there isn't one passage in particular that keeps me going. I just remember the promise of God to always 

be with me no matter where I go. In times when I feel weak, I remember that God is carrying me along. God is always 

with me, and I have the reassurance of my ultimate destination—heaven. 

 

Question: How do you handle the uncertainty of not knowing where or when you will be called to serve? 

Answer: At times it is certainly aggravating and stressful. But I just try to remember that God is in control. As things 

evolve with Iraq, I know that God has a hand in it. No matter what happens, I cannot control my life, but God can. 

 

I say a prayer of thanks for all the Dawn Ortas who are defending the freedoms we take for granted every day. A prayer 

of thanks for the lesson that Dawn teaches us: even though her heart is heavy with uncertainty, she has her eyes focused 

on Christ and his ability to carry her through every situation, no matter how dark. 
 

Author: Katherine Martin 
Copyrighted WELS Forward in Christ 

- How Firm a Foundation, Hymn 768 in Christian Worship Supplment, verse 2 

http://online.nph.net/p-7810-forward-in-christ-one-year-subscription.aspx


Jonah Baker   7/3 

Sophia Trisch   7/5 

Brennan Neumeyer   7/7 

Donald Krause   7/8 

Brenden Quackenbush  7/8 

Ryan Fox 7/10 

Jonathan Hickmott 7/10 

Carol Schmiege 7/12 

Jeffery Barancik 7/14 

Alexander Cohoon 7/14 

Patrick Hook 7/15 

Caleb Ockerman 7/16 

Patrick Peterson 7/16 

Howard Andersen 7/17 

Betty Donovan 7/17 

Janice Palmer 7/17 

Raymond Klipper 7/18 

Hannah Mose 7/18 

Dale Peters 7/19 

Terry Aldrich 7/21 

Rikki Jo Cunningham 7/24 

Patricia Goodrich  7/25 

Paul Schulz 7/25 

Donald Gregory 7/26 

Jo Ann Humpula 7/27 

Albert Kreger 7/27 

Luke Thomford 7/27 

Donna Schoch 7/28 

Elizabeth Russell 7/29 

Ron Devereaux 7/30 

Jack & Linda Evans    7/4 

Dale & Betty Donovan  7/7 

William & Lu Ann Hedrich   7/14 

Clifton & Lynn Deming  7/16 

Eric & Kimberly Blaine  7/22 

Terry & Karen Aldrich  7/24 

Jason & Trisha Turnwald  7/25 

William & Ruth Bleisner  7/26 

Matthew & Katie Augustine  7/27 

The Church camping and golf outing has been 

scheduled for August 22-24.  Camping will be at 

Lake of Dreams Campground  in Merrill,  

(989) 643-0403.  The cost of camping is $29.00 per 

night.  If you are planning to camp, please call and 

reserve your spot before the end of July.  You will 

be required to pay a one night deposit.  They are 

currently holding lots un-

der James VanWagner, 

until the end of July. 

More information will be 

coming soon in regard to 

golfing. 
 

Pastor Thomford will be on vacation from July 16-

31. In case of an emergency or pastoral assistance, 

please contact Pastor Al Lindke at Mr. Sinai Lu-

theran in Montrose by calling 810-793-7657 or  

810-639-4169  

The MLS Foundation Golf Outing will be held on 

July 19, 2014. To register for the golf outing or to 

request more information, contact the Foundation 

office at 989-793-7511 or visit mls-foundation.org/

golf.html. We hope to see you there! 

tel:%28989%29%20643-0403


 

These funds are held by the church treasurer in the Memorial 

Account.   This fund was started by the congregation to save 

money for paving the  school parking lot and then repaving 

the church parking lot.  Contributions to this fund may be 

made by placing an envelope in the Sunday offering plate 

marked  “Parking Lot Fund.” 

These funds are held by the church treasurer in the Memorial 

Account.  It was originally started by the Zion Education 

League (Zion School’s parent-teacher organization) to save 

money for building gymnasium/cafeteria facilities at Zion 

Lutheran  School.  Contributions to this fund may be made 

by placing an envelope in the Sunday offering plate marked 

“Building Fund.”  

May 27, 2014       $220.00 

June 1, 2014    $5,432.50 

June 2, 2014       $611.00 

June 8,  2014    $4,527.65   

June 15, 2014    $3,418.65 

June 16, 2014        $931.30 

June 22, 2014       $3,588.50 

June 23, 2014          $300.86 

June 29, 2014    $4,585.75 

June 30, 2014       $715.00 
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 21 men attended the Annual Voters' Meeting on Sunday, June 8th, 2014. Joe Donovan reported that he had re-

ceived $279,597 in offerings from God's people during the  2013-2014 fiscal year. Our Treasurer, Robert Wille, reported 

that he is holding approximately $42,000 in unpaid bills (This includes $12,000 for pensions). The Coordinating Council 

proposed a budget of $274,577. The voters discussed each line of the budget and noted that budget line for payroll taxes 

was low by $2,500. $2,500 was added to the budget. After further discussion the Voters approved a $277,077 budget for 

the 2014-2015 fiscal year. This will require approximately $5,328 per Sunday during the next fiscal year. Below is the 

updated budget for the 2014-2015 fiscal year.  



Although students are probably just settling into their summer routines, we’re already thinking about next school year! 

School supply lists for the 2014-2015 school year have been published so that parents may school shop at their leisure this 

summer.  We can’t wait to see you all again in August!



KICKIN’  

IT WITH  

JESUS  
SOCCER 

CAMP 
WHEN 
August 4th-8th 
9am-Noon 
WHERE 
Zion Lutheran School 
796 Hampton Street, Chesaning 

Register online at: 

ZionLutheranWELS.com 

    AGES 4-13 

COST 
$13/child 

FREE BAG 
The first 75 children regis-

tered will receive a free 

drawstring bag!

 

FACEBOOK      
UPDATES 
Learn about the camp or 

Zion Lutheran School 

Find us online at  
Facebook.com/ZionChesaning

 

CONTACT US 
Phone: 989.845.2377 
Online: ZionLutheranWELS.com 

  



Parent’s Name:________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number:___________________________Work Phone:__________________________________ 

 

E-mail address:________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Church Home:_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Anything we should know about the health of any participating children with relevance to the activities we 

 

have planned:_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Who to contact in case of emergency: _________________________________Phone:_______________ 

 

1st child’s name:______________________________________Age:_________ 

 

Yrs. Soccer Experience:______ Shirt Size:__________ 

 

2nd child’s name:______________________________________Age:_________ 

 

Yrs. Soccer Experience:______ Shirt Size:__________ 

 

3rd child’s name:______________________________________Age:_________ 

 

Yrs. Soccer Experience:______ Shirt Size:__________ 

 

4th child’s name:______________________________________Age:_________ 

 

Yrs. Soccer Experience:______ Shirt Size:__________ 

 

Participants must be age 5-13.  They are responsible to bring their own soccer shoes, shin guards (mandatory),  

and sunscreen (recommended).  

 HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE ABOVE INFORMATION IS CORRECT AND COMPLETE.  I UNDERSTAND AND AGREE WITH IT. 

 

______________________________________________   ______________________ 

SIGNATURE OF PARENT OR GUARDIAN     DATE 

Zion Lutheran School, 796 E. Hampton, Chesaning, MI 48616 
: 

July 15, 2013 

NOTICE OF WARNING:  There is potential risk in training and participating in any sport, and we have tried to create a safe environ-

ment.  The coaches have established rules for participating, and proper conduct on or about the playing field must be followed.  AGREE-

MENT:  I have read and understand the policies and the risk involved.  I hereby agree that my children will follow all rules for good or-

der and safety during this camp.  I agree and understand that neither Zion Lutheran school, nor any of the volunteers involved are liable 

for any injuries received while participating or playing in the activity for which I am registering, or for the loss or damage to equipment.  

I agree that I shall make no claim and bring no action, suit, or proceeding for any and all damages, losses, liabilities or costs in any man-

ner suffered or incurred as a result of my participating in the activity for which I am registering herein, and I hereby release Zion Lu-

theran School and its officers, directors, and pastor from any and all damages, liabilities, or cost in that regard. 
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